
TEA28 Changes 

Invoicing Changes 

PES forms are no longer required for any category.  There will be an expanded inspection work plan 
spreadsheet which will include reporting on both CalRecycle-assigned and unassigned inspections.  
Inspection hours will still be reported on the Expenditure Itemization Summary form.  Staff training 
details will be reported in an expanded performance report form. 

Form 229 

The 229 will no longer be required.  The information previously collected on the 229 will now be 
collected on an expanded Performance report form. 

Budget Category Change 

The Equipment category has been removed and replaced with a new category called, “Operational 
Costs”.  Operational Costs is where you may now budget for equipment, direct charges for space, etc.  
This does not represent a programmatic change in how you bill expenses to the grant, it is just a naming 
change so the category accurately encompasses charges we commonly saw under “Equipment”. 

Training on Changes 

CalRecycle will hold a webinar before the start of TEA28 to go over the changes and new performance 
report in more detail. 
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